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Together we will be DARING and ROBUST 
learners. 
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Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
Thank you once again to the P and C for running the Mother’s Day Stall conducted last Friday.  This was a very 
successful activity and provided a wonderful service to the school.  The North Parmelia PS P and C has made an 
incredible contribution to the school over many years.  Any support you can provide your P and C, either by 
direct membership or by supporting their programs, is greatly appreciated and ultimately assists the school and 
your children.  The Mother’s Day Stall follows on from the Colour Run held last term.  The Colour Run, 
organised by the P and C was incredibly successful and raised over $7,000 for the school. 

The Crescendo program delivered by the West Australian Symphony Orchestra has been running in the school for 
nearly 10 years.  This is an incredible program that delivers enormous benefit to the education of the students at 
North Parmelia PS.  Benefits derive from specific instruction in music and musical concepts, whilst also assisting 
with literacy and numeracy instruction, social skills development and engagement.  The North Parmelia PS 
community is incredibly fortunate to be a participant in this program and our thanks go to the West Australian 
Symphony Orchestra (WASO) for their enormous contribution to our school.  WASO are incredibly generous and 
dedicated to serving the community.  This term they have organised a number of events for our students.  Earlier 
this week the older students participated in a creative workshop.  Later this term the school will experience a 
children’s opera that retells the classic fairy tale, Rapunzel. The performance will be held at the school on 
Wednesday 24 May 2023 at 11.15 am.  On the 16 June pre-primary to Year 6 students will have the opportunity 
to travel to the Concert Hall to view a production of Nature’s Symphony.  We thank WASO for their generous 
support. 

On the 25th May we will celebrate “Walk to School Day.”  Children and their carers are invited to meet Mr 
Elsegood and NPPS staff at the Dog Exercise Park on the corner of Parmelia and Sulphur Avenues to commence 
walking at 8.00 am.  A special Breakfast Club will be held as the students’ and their supporters arrive at school.  
This event will also mark the reopening of the refurbished Breakfast Club room.  
 

The 100 Nights Of Reading is continuing and students are now enjoying their rewards for reading for 50 nights.  

Please encourage your child to participate in this worthwhile activity, so that they can experience the joy of reading. 

 

The school has been participating in the WA PBS program for some years, but progress was slowed during the 

height of the COVID-19 pandemic.  We are now in “full swing” implementing the program.  WA PBS focusses on 

positive strategies to reinforce the school’s core values of Friendship, Respect, Excellence and Determination.  

Students earn reward points for demonstrating appropriate behaviour and are further rewarded with prizes and 

badges for reaching milestones that demonstrate sustained positive behaviour.  Thankyou to Mrs Thomson and her 

dedicated team who are working hard to implement this program across the school. 

 

Currently the older students are training for the Winter Lightning Carnival to be held on Friday 23 June 2023 at 

Thomas Oval.  Students will participate in Netball, Hockey, Soccer and Football.  Training takes place on Friday 

afternoons.  The school cross country is scheduled for Friday 9 June 2023. 

 
Peter Elsegood 

Principal 

We would like to acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land and 
waters of Australia and the Torres Strait. We respect all Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait people – their customs and their beliefs.  We also pay our 
respects to elders past and present with particular acknowledgement to the 
Whadjuk people of the Noongar nation, the traditional owners of the land that 
our school is built upon. 

 



 

 

The Aussie of the Month award recognises personal endeavour, achievement 

and contribution to the community. 

The award  reflects some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair 
play, generosity of spirit, commitment to community participation and a real 

concern for the environment.   

At each classroom assembly, the students of the 
class vote for a student who they feel lead by 
example and are a role model for the school.  The 
student is presented with an Aussie Bear, badge 

and certificate.   

Congratulations to Solomon C. for being room 8’s 

Aussie of the Month recipient. 

Congratulations to the following students who received Honour 
Certificates at our assembly on Tuesday, 9 May 2023. 
 
PP1   Amelia M.       Mason K. 
PP2   Bodie L.        Vitesh M. 
Room 1  Aya E.    Scarlett E.  Jesse-James B. 
Room 2  Andrew G.   Logan M.  Eden R. 
Room 3  Aiden B.       Bonnie H. 
Room 4  Zak A.    Mason P.  Vernon T. 
Room 6  Castiel V.   Alyssa J.  James S. 
Room 8  Youssef E.   Jessica U.  Madden B. 
Room 13 Storm B.       Shanae T. 
Room 14 Aegan P.   Alecxavier K. Chantelle S.    Sadie C. 
Room 15 Sammy-Lee W.  Eva R.   Yashasvi M. 
LOTE  Indi-Rae F.   Kailey G.  Odin R. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have some wonderful Magicians of Maths who have been working hard on Mathletics 

since the beginning of this school year.  
 

We didn't just have one we had 2 Gold Certificates this assembly what an amazing month 
of maths.  We also had some wonderful results leading to 7 Silver Certificate’s being 
presented to: 

 
GOLD:  LILY P.  ROOM 3  &  VIOLET P.  ROOM 15 
 

Zakariah A. Room 4  Rune L.  Room 6  Kayleigh M.  Room 8 
Ruby P.  Room 6  Aaradhya P. Room 8  Lily P.   Room 3 

Violet P.  Room 15 

 
There were also 43 Bronze Certificate’s awarded to students. 
 
Congratulations to all those students who have been working so hard on their math skills. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AGM 
A reminder that the P&C will be holding the Annual 
General Meeting tomorrow Friday, 19 May at 2pm in the 
Parmelia Centre.  All members of the school community 
are invited to attend.   Joining the P&C is a great way to 
become involved in your child’s school and to meet 
some wonderful parents and community members.    
 
We look forward to seeing you all there. 

 
Mothers Day Raffle:  Winners of the Mothers Day Raffle are listed 
below. 
 
1st Prize Amelia M  Room 15 
2nd Prize Jess    P&C 
3rd Prize Tyler P.   PP2 
4th Prize Jax M.   Room 14 
 
Congratulations and we hope everyone had a wonderful day. 
 
Colour Run:  Thank you to all the students and staff who helped us 
make this a very worthwhile event.  We raised a total of $7,300, what a 
great effort everyone! 
 

P&C 
Committee Members 


